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If you would like an item included in the Newsletter, which is also published on the website (www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk)  - please 
email it to: krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk 

NEXT WEEK—VISITORS, COMMUNITY EVENTS & CURRICULUM ENRICHMENT 

Tuesday 13th December YR & Y6 Pantomime 10am-1pm 

Wednesday 14th December Whole School Christmas Assembly 2.30pm 

Friday 16th December Whole School End of Term 1.30pm 

STUDENTS OF THE 
WEEK 

 
Reception Class: 
Willabee & Amira 

Year 1: 
Noah & Tilly 

Year 2: 
Natalie, Isabelle & 

Harper 
Year 3: 

Mariam & Lucas 
Year 4: 

Axeline & Archie 
Year 5: 

Violet & Alex 
Year 6: 

Ksenia & Henry 

 
 
 
 

 
OUR SOCIAL MEDIA PAGES 

Twitter  
 @cchtfederation  

Federation Instagram  
 @cchtfederation                                                            

School Kitchen Instagram  
@christchurchschoolkitchen      

 

St Nicholas  
Christmas Fair 

 
TOMORROW! 

 

12PM TO 3PM 
 

WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU! 
 

Raffle tickets will also be on sale  
tomorrow—Prizes include a  

Nintendo Switch and a fabulous 
Christmas Hamper!   

CHRISTMAS  
ASSEMBLY 

WEDNESDAY  
14TH DECEMBER,, 

2.30PM. 
ALL PARENTS/

CARERS WELCOME. 
 

Christmas Jumper Day & Christmas 
Lunch 
 

The children wore some fantastic Christmas 
jumpers today! 
 

They are also looking forward to their Christmas 
Lunch today! 
 

Photos to follow in next week’s newsletter. 

 

 
School Term Ends Friday 16th December at 1.30pm  
please ensure your child is picked up from school 

promptly.  Many thanks 

https://twitter.com/i/flow/login?input_flow_data=%7B%22requested_variant%22%3A%22eyJsYW5nIjoiZW4tZ2IifQ%3D%3D%22%7D
https://www.instagram.com/cchtfederation/
https://www.instagram.com/christchurchschoolkitchen/
https://www.instagram.com/cchtfederation/
https://twitter.com/i/flow/login?input_flow_data=%7B%22requested_variant%22%3A%22eyJsYW5nIjoiZW4tZ2IifQ%3D%3D%22%7D
https://www.instagram.com/christchurchschoolkitchen/


This December we would like to do a different kind of advent calendar with the children.  We are going to ask one 
child in each class to bring in an item (from the wish list below) each day from 1st December leading up to the end of 
term.  These items will then be donated to our local charity, Glass Door for the homeless.  www.glassdoor.org.uk/ 
Glass Door partners with churches and community centres to give shelter and 
support, because no one should have to sleep on the streets of London. 
 

 Instant Coffee  Tea 

 Instant Hot Chocolate  Biscuits 

 Sugar  Vegetarian Tinned Soups 

 Tinned Pulses  Baked Beans 

 Dried Pasta (no Spaghetti please)  Rice 

 Cereals  Jams 

 Sauces eg Ketchup, Brown Sauce  Small Toileteries (men women 
unisex 

 Shampoo  Deodorant 

 Disposable razors  New underwear and socks 

 
The Elf Auction 

 
The Reception Class Elves are doing a very merry dance to thank 
everyone who donated lots and bid on the fabulous Elf Auction 

this week.  The Auction finished tonight at 7pm. 
 

Next Week! 
 
Next week  we look forward to sharing with you the final festive fundraising totals for the 
Christmas period from our online Christmas Shop, Christmas Trees, Christingle, Christ-
mas Jumper Day, and the Christmas Fair! 

Guitar Lessons At  
Christ Church! 
 
Would your child like to learn guitar? Mr 
Geffin has space for new  
students from January.  
 
Sign up by contacting Mrs Caroline 
Ross: cross@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk 

http://www.glassdoor.org.uk/
mailto:cross@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk


My Day as a Head Teacher  
“I have had the best day of my life because I loved seeing all of the children’s  
expressions and they all made me smile and they all called me Mrs McVeigh. They were 
so funny and put a massive smile on my face. I started my day by ringing the bell and 
then I came into my office and I was so happy and excited. I was 

also wowed by how kind the children were to each 
other. There are some very nice people and I can see 
one day they are all going to be people who save the 
world - what an amazing load of kids they are. I visit-
ed Year 1 to observe a lesson and I saw them asking 
lots of questions and it made me happy.   Miss 
Dewhurst included all of the children and Miss Lago 
was amazing at correcting children and Miss 
Dewhurst and Miss Dettmer were so kind. I think that 
I might be a teacher when I am older because there 
are so many good ideas and I get inspired every day. I 
was also impressed by the children’s sense of hu-
mour. I have a wondaful colleague which is Mrs Palmer.  She is 
wonderful because she understands me so much. 

I also did play duty and lunch duty for Year 5, Year 6, Year 4 and Reception Class. I felt it was 
a tiny bit  
hectic and people were calling out my name like I was famous and I just tried my hardest to 
ignore them. I also had a lovely lesson with Pupil Parliament and they all listened to me like I 
actually was head of school. They all paid attention to what I was saying and asked lots of 
interesting things. I could also see that the children have very good targets and that 
they all work their socks off and it is really  
impressive.   I had the best day!” 

 

My Timetable: 
 Rang the bell 
and welcomed children 
into school 

 Special Mentions   
 assembly 

 Observed a lesson in Year 1 

 Handed our Pen Licenses 

 Handed out times table badges 

 Play duty 

 Lunch duty 

 Pupil Parliament  



Christingle Service 
Wednesday 7th December 

 
 

We had our Christingle service on Wednesday this week.  A service of carols, prayers and  
readings from our Year 6 children. 

Thank you to all who came along to celebrate with us, thank you also for filling your Christingle 
envelopes so generously!  All money raised will be donated to the Children’s Society.   

https://www.childrenssociety.org.uk/
https://www.childrenssociety.org.uk/


Recommended Read 



Reception 



Y1 



Y3 



Y4 



Y5 



Y6 


